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Carrier Notification     
SN91083482 
 
 
Date: November 18, 2004 
 
To: Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Interconnection/Contractual) – REVISED – Provisioning of Service for 2-Wire 

Analog Residential Unbundled Network Elements–Platform (UNE-P) and DS0 Wholesale 
Local Platform Services at BellSouth QuickServ Locations (Latest revision posted on 
October 8, 2004) 

 
This is to advise that on November 20, 2004, BellSouth’s ordering system will be updated with the 
capability to apply a new Uniform Service Order Code (USOC) of URECC to orders at end user 
locations served by QuickServ.  The CLEC should not populate this USOC on the order as the 
BellSouth ordering system will handle the population automatically for QuickServ equipped 
lines.  The CLEC will place orders for new service with an activity type of N, the same as today. 
Beginning November 20, 2004, BellSouth will begin applying the contracted rate for new installations on 
lines that are not QuickServ equipped.   
 
During the month of October 2004, BellSouth sent contract amendments to all CLECs that currently 
have in-service UNE-P or DS0 Wholesale Local Platform Services.  CLECs that do not currently have 
in-service UNE-P or DS0 Wholesale Local Platform Services must contact their BellSouth contract 
negotiator to request an amendment to their Interconnection Agreement.   
 
By December 15, 2004, CLECs must amend their Interconnection Agreements, Market-Based Rate 
Agreements and DS0 Wholesale Local Platform Services Agreements to include the new USOC of 
URECC, which will work in conjunction with Residential 2-Wire Analog UNE-P and DS0 Wholesale 
Local Platform services.  As explained in an earlier version of this letter, BellSouth made a policy 
decision to treat orders for new 2-wire Analog UNE-P service at residential end user locations served 
by QuickServ as “currently combined” conversions of service instead of “not currently combined” 
requests for service, causing the ordering CLEC to incur a “switch-as-is” nonrecurring charge 
rather than the higher nonrecurring charge for new service installation.  The “currently combined” 
conversion rate shall apply in this case to the initial single line that is equipped with QuickServ, so 
long as the service requested is a simple 2-Wire Analog UNE-P service for a residential end user.  In 
the past, BellSouth applied the currently combined nonrecurring charge to all requests for Residential 
2-wire Analog UNE-P service, regardless of QuickServ status.   
 
On January 15, 2005, the BellSouth ordering system will begin returning for clarification orders that 
request service at end user locations served by QuickServ if the USOC URECC is not contained in the 
CLECs Interconnection Agreement.   
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If you have any questions regarding the implementation of this new USOC, please contact your 
BellSouth contract negotiator. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 


